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The Board of School Trustees of Madison Consolidated Schools conducted a Regular Meeting on Wednesday, April 

14, 2021, at the Administration Building, 2421 Wilson Avenue, Madison, Indiana, at 6:00 p.m. 

 

The following members of the Board of School Trustees were present: 

 

  Mrs. Jodi Yancey, President 

  Mr. Larry Henry, Vice-President 

  Mr. David Storie, Secretary 

  Mrs. Lori Slygh, Member 

  Mr. Jay Roney, Member 

 

The following Central Office Administrators were present: 

 

  Dr. Jeffery Studebaker, Superintendent 

  Mrs. Bonnie Hensler, Director of Finance and Human Resources 

  Mr. Kevin Yancey, Director of Facilities and Special Projects 

  Ms. Shelli Reetz, Assistant Director of Special Services 

 

CALL TO ORDER  

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 

STUDENT RECOGNITION 

 

FLOYD CENTRAL SECTIONAL SWIM COACH OF THE YEAR 

 

Athletic Director Joe Bronkella addressed the Board and audience stating the following regarding Varsity Swim 

Coach Ashley Schutte: 

 

Coming together is a beginning…. 

Keeping together is progress…. 

Working together towards a common goal…… is SUCCESS!!! 

 

Coming together is a beginning…..Ten years ago, Ashley Schutte took a courageous leap of faith when her son 

Carter Schutte showed interest in swimming.  She volunteered to be the Board President of the H20 swim club.  A 

struggling club with only 16 members at the time, she began her quest to build a thriving program.  Soon after she 

got her feet wet (no pun intended), Jack Kelsey, Justin Banks and Liam Roney all became members of this growing 

club…. ages 7 and 8 at the time. 

 

Keeping together is progress…..With the help of many parents volunteering their time, Ashley was able to grow 

the club from 16 athletes to todays numb of approximately 125….ages from 5 to 18. 

 

Ashley saw the value of a strong feeder program and imagined the potential if she could keep it all together.  She 

took on her next role jumping in feet first as the Junior High Swim coach.  She applied standard work and believed 

in the process…”do the work and you will succeed.”  Over the past 7 years the Jr. High swim team performed close 

to perfection…experiencing only one loss.  Just a year into Ashley’s coaching career at the Jr. High, she took the 

final leap advancing her coaching career and became the head Swimming Coach for the Cubs. 

 

Working together towards a common goal…..is SUCCESS!!! 
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Ashley believed in the feeder program and the importance of a consistent program and culture throughout.  Her 

leadership at the High School level created hope for what “could be” in the very near future.  The young men we are 

honoring tonight have worked together for years towards the common goal of success.  They believed in their coach, 

in themselves and in each other.  Ashley and the team’s accomplishments speak for themselves…. 

 

Ashley would tell you she has coached many amazing kids in the past seven years…but this group is special.  This 

group has worked together, in and out of the pool to drive their success. 

 

2019-20 Team Success: 

• 18 athletes 

• regular season meet record of 16 and 1 

• 1st – December Small Team Invitational 

• 1st – January Invitational 

• 3rd in the HHC as a team 

• 11 HHC podium finishes (top 8) 

• 2 HHC Honorable Mention All-Conference Swimmers 

• 2nd in Sectionals as a team 

• 17 Sectional podium finishes (top 8) 

• 3 school records 

 

2020-21 Team Success: 

• 11 athletes 

• regular season meet record of 13 and 4 

• 1st – December Small Team Invitational 

• 1st – January Invitational 

• 4th in the HHC as a team 

• 15 HHC podium finishes (top 8) 

• 12 HHC Honorable Mention All-Conference Swimmers 

• 3rd in Sectionals as a team (finishing only 3 points from 2nd) 

• 17 Sectional podium finishes (top 8) 

• 4 Sectional Champions (1 relay and 3 individual) 

• 8 school records 

• 4 members of the boy’s team competing at the State Championship meet for the first time since 1986 

• Ashley Schutte “2021 Sectional Coach of the Year” 

 

In addition to the success in the pool, Ashley believes in hard work in the classroom and in the community.  Boys 

and Girls team combined, this year the team had 13 HHC Academic All-Conference Athletes…with an average 

GPA for this group of 3.99.  The boys and girls combined team members (21 athletes), over team average GPA is 

3.76. 

 

In addition to classroom work, Ashley encourages the kids to pursue community hours.  Ten community hours is 

one of the requirements of acquiring a varsity letter.  This year the team completed 437.5 hours, averaging 20.8 

hours per athlete. 

 

Success breeds success, whether in the classroom, the pool or the community.  We are very fortunate to have a 

coach who makes the success of the athletes in and out of the classroom her number one priority. 

 

The Board recognized Varsity Swim Coach Ashley Schutte for her accomplishments: 
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Floyd Central Swim Sectional Coach of the Year 

Ashley Schutte 

MCHS STATE SWIM TEAM MEMBERS 

 

Coach Schutte gave an overview of this past swim season:   “Good evening President Yancey, Dr. Studebaker, and 

board members...thank you for inviting us this evening. 

 

I would like to invite forward our Sectional Champion and State Qualifying Medley Relay Team. 

 

These four young men represent the Madison swim program this evening as the first State Qualifiers since 

1986.  Swimming works a bit differently than other sports when it comes to state qualifying.  A swimmer must have 

two personal best, back-to-back performances culminating in a Sectional Championship in their event in order to 

move forward.  There is no second chance through a Regional portal - it is straight to state.  Once the champions 

have been placed, there are a few remaining positions where a swimmer may advance with the next highest state 

qualifying time but it is very competitive and hard to do. 

 

We knew we had something special this year...these young men are part of a very strong team which compiled a 

season record of 8 - 4 overall in our last year as part of the very competitive HHC. 

 

They played a large part in the 4th place HHC conference meet finish where we amassed 12 HHC Honorable 

Mentions. 

 

Their team placed 3rd in the Sectional meet where they achieved: 

• 19 Personal Best Times 

• 4 school records 

• Top 8 placement in every event 

• 4 Sectional Champions and the first State Qualifiers since 1986 

This is our Sectional Champion and State Qualifying Medley Relay Team of Carter Schutte (backstroke), Justin 

Banks (breaststroke), Liam Roney (butterfly) & Jack Kelsey (freestyle).  

 

They finished 30th overall in the state with a time of 1:41.14, a time just short of their season best and new school 

record time of 1:40.09. 

 

Individually: 

Justin Banks is the Sectional Champion and State Qualifier in both the 200 IM and 100 Breaststroke events.  Justin 

finished 26th overall in the state in the 200 IM with a time of 2:00.27 and 27th overall in the 100 Breast with a time 

of 1:00.19.  He now holds the school record in the 200 IM at 1:57.17 and the 100 Breast at 58.55 - both previously 

set in 1986 by Tom Solomon. 

 

Carter Schutte is the Sectional Champion and State Qualifier in the 100 Backstroke and tied for 28th overall in the 

state with a time of 55.13, which is a personal best time and new school record which was previously set by Ben 

Canida in 1997. 

 

Liam just missed a guaranteed state berth in the 200 Free with a photo-finish, 2nd place sectional finish with a time 

of 1:46.72 - a personal best and new school record in the event.   

 

These results are not accidental.  These young men have been swimming together since they were all very young, 

around 7-8 years old.  It is the culmination of years of hard work and a desire to be the best they can be.  We have 

been very focused and intentional with the philosophy and alignment of our feeder system, H2O Swim Club, which 

you so graciously allow to flourish through use of our incredible facility.  I would like to thank the club coaches 

(John Schutte, Melanie Banks, and Ben Canida) and the H2O board (Melanie Banks, Jamie Kelsey, Melissa Wynn 
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and Bobbi Klein) for their commitment to excellence and development.  It is through their tireless efforts that we are 

in the position we are today with our junior high and high school programs and the growing success we see. 

 

I would like to also thank our Athletics Department.  Joe and Patric have been very supportive of all of our 

programs, have been outstanding mentors to us as coaches and to our kids, and helped us to be innovative in how we 

approached our season to make sure we could include everyone virtually.   

 

Also, thank you to our Strength and Conditioning Coach Jay Roney...your ability to motivate our kids, willingness 

to understand that different programs have different needs, your flexibility to switch workouts around meet days, 

and making in-season and off-season workouts available year-round has made a huge difference for our team. 

 

The leadership of these young men, their commitment to team, and incredible work ethic have our program poised 

to make a stronger, deeper run at both a Sectional title and many, many more state qualifiers next year and the years 

following.  We have very high expectations and are excited to get back to work in May! 

**Thank you for the opportunity to recognize their efforts here this evening.” 

 

The Board recognized the following MCHS State Swim Team members: 

 

200 Medley Relay 

Carter Schutte 

Justin Banks 

Liam Roney 

Jack Kelsey 

 

200 IM 

Justin Banks 

 

100 Backstroke 

Carter Schutte 

 

100 Breaststroke 

Justin Banks 

 

MCHS STATE QUIZ BOWL TEAM MEMBERS 

 

Coach Ms. Cortney Arrowood gave an overview of the Quiz Bowl Team.  She said Quiz Bowl is like Jeopardy.  She 

said the teams are in groups of four.  Ms. Arrowood thanked the administrators, Mr. Lee Strassell and Mr. Emeka 

Koren for their help. 

 

Ms. Arrowood said the team captain is Devin Zhang. 

 

The Board recognized the following MCHS State Quiz Bowl Team members: 

 

State Quiz Bowl Team 

Devin Zhang, Captain 

Jacob Daghir 

Emily Studebaker 

Neel Mistry 

Jace Singer 

Sonny Koren 

Annie Zhang 

Harrison Hall 
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Owen Schmidt 

Jack Heckler 

Jackson Schwartz 

Coaches: 

Cortney Arrowood 

Virginia Schindler 

 

BACKSACK DONOR RECOGNITION 

 

Dr. Studebaker introduced. Mrs. Connie Huntington, Backsack Coordinator.  He said in September the Backsack 

Program needed an infusion of money in order to meet the new demand placed on the program.  Dr. Studebaker said 

during the previous year, the program provided a bag of food for needy students every Friday of the school year.  He 

said that supply of food was enough to give a student food for the weekend.  Dr. Studebaker said the program only 

provided assistance at the Junior High last year.  He said this year, due to other program cutbacks, our local 

Backsack program had to take on all buildings except EOM Jr-Sr High School and Madison Consolidated High 

School. 

 

Mrs. Huntington thanked all those who give of their time to assist with the program.  Mrs. Huntington thanked the 

Board, teachers and staff for assisting as well.  Mrs. Huntington thanked Dr. Studebaker for caring having and 

compassion to help our students. 

 

Mrs. Huntington said in the future she hopes one of the students being helped now will remember and pay it 

forward. 

 

The Board recognized the following for their contributions to the Backsack Program: 

• Schutte Family 

• Studebaker Family 

• Veregy (Johnson-Melloh) 

• Terry’s Heating & Cooling 

• Community Foundation 

• Duke Energy 

• Nomi Design 

• Teton 

• Madison Presbyterian Church 

• House of Hope 

• The United Way Relief Fund 

• Hanover Presbyterian Church 

• Resurrection Lutheran Church 

• Morgan Foods 

• Kroger 

• Wal-Mart 

 

CONSENT AGENDA 

 

Upon the recommendation of Dr. Studebaker and a motion by Mrs. Slygh, seconded by Mr. Roney, the Board voted, 

5-0, and the motion carried to approve the Consent Agenda. 

 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA – APRIL 14, 2021, REGULAR MEETING 
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APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE FEBRUARY 25, 2021, EXECUTIVE SESSION; MARCH 4, 2021, 

WORK SESSION AND EXECUTIVE SESSION AND MARCH 10, 2021, REGULAR MEETING 

APPROVAL OF PAYMENT OF CLAIMS 

 

APPROVAL OF FINANCIAL REPORT 

 

APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL REPORT 

 Employment(s) 

 

 Corporation 

 Jackie Thurston – Title I After School Tutor @ Jefferson County Youth Shelter – effective April 19, 

 2021 

 

 Bus Garage 

 Jessica Ritzline – Bus Aide – effective March 11, 2021 

 

 Anderson Elementary School 

 John Guarino – Homebound Instructor – effective April 1, 2021 

 Ashley Reardon – Title I Tutor (Before or/After School) – effective April 5, 2021 

 Lisa Ward – Instructional Support (Full-time) – effective April 15, 2021 

 

 E.O. Muncie Jr-Sr High School 

 Eula Leach – Instructional Support (Part-time) – effective March 29, 2021 

 

 Madison Junior High School 

 Stephen Sheets – 8th grade Baseball Coach (50%) – effective March 16, 2021 

 Gabe Hearn – 7th grade Softball Coach – effective April 15, 2021 

 Tierra Brierly – 12-month Custodian (2nd Shift) – effective April 19, 2021 

 

 Change of Position(s) 

 

 Anderson Elementary School 

 Emily Schafer – from Kindergarten Teacher at Lydia Middleton Elementary School to Special 

 Education Teacher at Anderson Elementary School – effective 2021-2022 school year 

 

 Deputy Elementary School 

 Heather Collier – from Instructional Support/After School to Instructional Support/Cafeteria – effective 

 April 16, 2021 

 

 Lydia Middleton Elementary School 

 Sarah Horn – Instructional Support – from Anderson Elementary School to Lydia Middleton 

 Elementary School – effective March 29, 2021 

 Angel Traylor – Elementary Teacher – from Madison Junior High School to Lydia Middleton 

 Elementary School – effective 2021-2022 school year 

 

 Rykers’ Ridge Elementary School 

 Ann Motenko – from 3rd grade Teacher at Lydia Middleton Elementary School to 4th grade Teacher at 

 Rykers’ Ridge Elementary School – effective August 9, 2021 

 

 Madison Consolidated High School 

 Diana Wehner – from Special Education Teacher at Anderson Elementary School to Physical 

 Education Teacher at Madison Consolidated High School – effective 2021-2022 school year 
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 Kenton Mahoney – from Science Teacher at Madison Junior High School to Science Teacher at Madison 

 Consolidated High School – effective 2021-2022 school year 

 

 Resignation(s) 

 

 Anderson Elementary School 

 Byron Gorrell – Custodian – effective March 17, 2021 

 

 Deputy Elementary School 

 Amelia Hatton Hilligoss – Special Education Instructional Support/Cafeteria Aide – effective April 

 16, 2021 

 

 Lydia Middleton Elementary School 

 Penny Henry – Instructional Support – effective March 12, 2021 

 

 Rykers’ Ridge Elementary School 

 Ashley Perry – Pre-School Lead Teacher – effective May 28, 2021 

  

 Madison Junior High School 

 John Ray – Assistant Swim Coach – effective March 15, 2021 

 

 Madison Consolidated High School 

 John Ray – Assistant Swim Coach – effective March 15, 2021 

 Sherry Billman – Cafeteria Cook – effective April 16, 2021 

 Liz Gatewood – Cafeteria Cook – effective May 28, 2021 

 

 Retirement(s) 

 

 Rykers’ Ridge Elementary School 

 Lori Brinson – Cafeteria Manager – effective May 28, 2021 

 Tina McClure – Cafeteria Cook – effective May 27, 2021 

 

 Change of Rate 

 

 Madison Junior High School 

 Gary O’Neal – 8th grade Baseball Coach from 100% stipend to 50% stipend – effective March 16,  2021 

 

 Change of Position and Change of Rate 

 

 Rykers’ Ridge Elementary School 

 Samantha Lanham – from Preschool Support to Preschool Teacher and from $12.24 per hour to $18.00 

 per hour – effective August 9, 2021 

 

 Unpaid Leave of Absence 

 

 Lydia Middleton Elementary School 

 Donna Watterson – Cafeteria Cook – requesting unpaid effective January 11, 2021 – April 22, 2021 

 (extended the leave) – effective April 8, 2021 

 

 Extended Leave Request 
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 Madison Consolidated High School 

 Shareen Kring – Guidance Counselor – requesting to extend leave to May 28, 2021 

 

APPROVAL OF DONATION(S)/GRANTS 

Madison Consolidated Schools Pre-Kindergarten 

1. The Community Foundation of Jefferson County for the Little Ones:  Madison Consolidated Schools Pre-

 Kindergarten Program Endowment Fund donated $300.00 to be used for the Pre-Kindergarten program. 

 

Lydia Middleton Elementary School 

1. Community Foundation of Jefferson County Mary Battles Canida Memorial Endowment  

 donated $2,100.00 to be used for general support. 

 

Madison Consolidated High School 

1. Jenner Law Office donated $750.00 to the Baseball team for expenses. 

2. Ohio Valley Excavating donated $500.00 to the Baseball team for expenses. 

3. Ashley Schutte donated $75.00 to the Unified Sports team to be used for expenses. 

4. Jill Deputy donated $100.00 to the Unified Sports team to be used for expenses. 

5. Cruisin’ Inc. donated $100.00 to the Unified Sports team to be used for expenses. 

6. Mr. and Mrs. David Sutter donated $75.00 to the Unified Sports team to be used for expenses. 

7. Mr. and Mrs. Gayle Liter donated $75.00 to the Unified Sports team to be used for expenses. 

8. Mrs. and Mrs. Brent Liter donated $75.00 to the Unified Sports team to be used for expenses. 

9. Mr. and Mrs. Theron Mires donated $70.00 to the Unified Sports team to be used for expenses. 

10. Mr. and Mrs. Ronnie Lawhead donated $75.00 to the Unified Sports team to be used for expenses. 

11. Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy Laufer (Kustom Krawler) donated $70.00 to the Unified Sports team to be used for 

 expenses. 

12. Robbie Edgar and Family donated $65.00 to the Unified Sports team to be used for expenses. 

13. Mr. and Mrs. Stephen O’Rear donated $50.00 to the Unified Sports team to be used for expenses. 

14. Nancy Sobeck/Tammy Boldery Real Estate donated $75.00 to the Unified Sports team to be used for 

 expenses. 

15. Jennifer Hambrick donated $75.00 to the Unified Sports team to be used for expenses. 

16. NAS donated $250.00 to the After Prom to be used for expenses. 

17. Madison Fasteners donated $400.00 to the Girls Track team to be used for expenses. 

18. HOS Coffee donated $100.00 to the Girls Track team to be used for expenses. 

19. The Community Foundation of Jefferson County Anonymous Fund donated $2,700.00 to provide support 

 for special education services. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

 

There were no public comments. 

 

ACTION 

 

APPROVAL TO PURCHASE WEIGHT ROOM EQUIPMENT FROM SORINEX EXERCISE 

EQUIPMENT FROM SORINEX EXERCISE EQUIPMENT, INC. 

 

Upon the recommendation of Dr. Studebaker and a motion by Mr. Henry, seconded by Mr. Storie, the Board voted, 

4-0-1, with Mr. Roney abstaining, and the motion carried to approve the purchase of weight room equipment from 

Sorinex Exercise Equipment, Inc. in the amount of $94,317.95. 

 

Mr. Roney said the program has grown from 70 students to 158 the past 7 years.  He said he considers the weight 

room as a classroom as he also teaches life lessons and self-esteem.  Mr. Roney said he hopes staff will utilize the 

new weight room.   
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APPROVAL TO PURCHASE WEIGHT ROOM FLOORING FROM SORINEX EXERCISE EQUIMENT, 

INC. 

 

Upon the recommendation of Dr. Studebaker and a motion by Mr. Storie, seconded by Ms. Slygh, the Board voted, 

4-0-1, with Mr. Roney abstaining, and the motion carried to approve the purchase of weight room flooring from 

Sorinex Exercise Equipment, Inc. in the amount of $91,980.16. 

 

Mr. Roney thanked Mr. Gasaway, Mr. Bronkella and Mr. Yancey as this has project has been a team effort.  Mr. 

Roney said our current mats are ¾” with a 5% force reduction and the new flooring will be 1” thick with a 40% 

force reduction.  He said the new flooring will increase the life of the equipment.   

 

Dr. Studebaker said the new flooring will have a 16-year warranty. 

 

APPROVAL OF DEPUTY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL HVAC PROJECT 

 

Upon the recommendation of Dr. Studebaker and a motion by Mr. Roney, seconded by Mrs. Slygh, the Board voted, 

5-0, and the motion carried to approve the HVAC project at Deputy Elementary School in the amount of 

$794,927.00. 

 

APPROVAL OF SUMMER SCHOOL PROGRAMS 

 

Upon the recommendation of Dr. Studebaker and a motion by Mrs. Slygh, seconded by Mr. Storie, the Board voted, 

5-0, and the motion carried to approve the summer school programs. 

 

The MCS Summer School grant was submitted to the Indiana Department of Education in March 2021, to be 

reimbursed for summer school coursework.  All IDOE summer school reimbursement course options were selected 

in order to provide individual schools the maximum opportunity for summer remediation, enrichment, and the 

potential to earn high school credits toward graduation requirements.  Building principals will work with their 

school teams and use student data to determine their best summer school options. 

Summer School is anticipated to be held June 1st through June 11th for K-7 students and June 1st through June 18th 

for 8-12th grade.  Summer School students, K-7, will meet during this period from 8:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.  8-12th 

grade students will be in attendance from 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

APPROVAL TO CHANGE PRESCHOOL RATES EFFECTIVE 2021-2022 SCHOOL YEAR 

 

Upon the recommendation of Dr. Studebaker and a motion by Mr. Roney, seconded by Mr. Henry, the Board voted, 

5-0, and the motion carried to increase the full-time pre-school student rates $10.00 per week ($110.00 total) and 

$5.00 per week ($80.00 total) for part-time pre-school students effective 2021-2022 school year.   

 

APPROVAL OF SERVICE AGREEMENT WITH SUSAN SMITH FOR THE 2021-2022 SCHOOL YEAR 

 

Upon the recommendation of Dr. Studebaker and a motion by Mr. Henry, seconded by Mrs. Slygh, the Board voted, 

5-0, and the motion carried to approve the service agreement with Susan Smith for the 2021-2022 school year as a 

special education service provider (teacher of record for the non-public school and preschool educational 

diagnostician).  The rate per hour will be $56.55 per hour for no more than 180 hours during the period of August 1, 

2021 to August 1, 2022.   

 

 

 

 



Page 9776 

April 14, 2021 

Madison, Indiana 

 

APPROVAL OF IMAGING OFFICE SYSTEMS CLOUD SERVICES 

 

Upon the recommendation of Dr. Studebaker and a motion by Mr. Storie, seconded by Mrs. Slygh, the Board voted, 

5-0, and the motion carried to purchase Cloud Services from Imaging Office Systems to replace our current 

Filebound System in the amount of $7,200.00 for 36 months. 

 

APPROVAL OF SERVER REPLACEMENT EQUIPMENT 

 

Upon the recommendation of Dr. Studebaker and a motion by Mrs. Slygh, seconded by Mr. Storie, the Board voted, 

5-0, and the motion carried to replace the server equipment from Five Star Technologies in the amount of 

$73,200.00. 

 

APPROVAL TO PURCHASE AUDIO ENHANCEMENT EQUIPMENT 

 

Upon the recommendation of Dr. Studebaker and a motion by Mr. Henry, seconded by Mr. Roney, the Board voted, 

5-0, and the motion carried to approve the purchase of Audio Enhancement Equipment from Empower Learning in 

the amount of $219,309.53 for Deputy Elementary School, Lydia Middleton Elementary School and Rykers’ Ridge 

Elementary School. 

 

APPROVAL TO DECLARE EQUIPMENT OBSOLETE 

 

Upon the recommendation of Dr. Studebaker and a motion by Mr. Roney, seconded by Mr. Storie, the Board voted, 

5-0, and the motion carried to declare a washer and dryer located at Anderson Elementary School obsolete and of no 

further use to the Corporation. 

 

APPROVAL TO PURCHASE MAINTENANCE VEHICLE 

 

Upon the recommendation of Dr. Studebaker and a motion by Mr. Storie, seconded by Mr. Henry, the Board voted, 

5-0, and the motion carried to the purchase of a 2021 Chevrolet 2500 HD Silverado Truck from Uebelhor and Sons 

Jasper in the amount of $41,998.00 to be used in the maintenance department. 

 

REPORTS 

 

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE 

 

Mr. Jacob Smith said tonight’s meeting hit home: 

• friends and classmates being recognized 

• new weight room 

• new HVAC at Deputy 

 

Mr. Smith gave the following report: 

 

Seniors have 25 days left, all other high schoolers have 30 days remaining.  

• Clue on stage has 5 shows spanning from April 22-25 

o Opal E. Sherman Auditorium 

o Tickets can be purchased online as well as at the door for a little bit more money 

o Awesome job to the stage crew, cast, orchestra, and everyone involved in the making of 9-5! 

• Unified bowling team 

o continuing to practice every Tuesday until the end of school 

• Prom is scheduled for May 15, 

o Flyers were posted on social media Sunday 
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o Planned by the junior prom committee 

o The prom theme is “An Evening of Elegance” 

• Congratulations to Dalton Berry, Kelsey Bilz, and Trenton Stockdale for wrestling senior academic all-state 

honorable mention 

o Luke McCarty for Senior 1st team Academic all-state 

o Chloe Ferris and Daesja Jay for Basketball academic all-state honorable mention 

o Jade Nutley for Academic all-state 

• Mindful Madison is scheduling to begin meetings on Wednesday’s 

o Supposed to be a safe zone 

o Great place for meditation, relaxation, and yoga after school 

o Exciting opportunity for our students to improve their mental health 

o First meeting was today and we worked on meditation techniques 

• This past Sunday we had a plethora of juniors and senior inducted into the National Honor Society 

o All students must maintain a 3.5 GPA or higher 

o And obtain 2 LOR from teacher’s 

• Good luck to our spring sports teams as their seasons are full steam ahead. 

 

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS 

 

Mr. Roney thanked the Board for continuing to improve MCS. 

 

Mr. Roney congratulated the Quiz Bowl team and the Swim team members. 

 

Mrs. Slygh congratulated the Quiz Bowl and Swim team members. 

 

Mrs. Slygh thanked those who donated to and those who work with the Backsack program. 

 

Mrs. Slygh congratulated the Unified bowling team members. 

 

Mrs. Slygh congratulated those students who were selected for National Honor Society. 

 

Mrs. Slygh said she was glad Mr. Smith talked about Mindful Madison. 

 

Mrs. Slygh said we have 30 days of school left and thank all for getting us to this point. 

 

Mr. Storie said he is happy to be here and that we have a lot of things going on. 

 

Mr. Henry said it was a bumpy ride in the beginning but with hard work done by all we are almost at the end of this 

school year. 

 

Mr. Henry said graduation is near. 

 

Mr. Henry said this Board will get done what needs to be done. 

 

Mr. Henry thanked Jacob for his play-by-play during basketball season. 

 

Mrs. Yancey thanked everyone for their hard work. 

 

Mrs. Yancey said we need to finish strong. 

 

Mrs. Yancey said it has been a great year and it has been a huge accomplishment to stay in school. 
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Mrs. Yancey said she is honored to serve on the Board. 

 

Mrs. Yancey said the money being afforded to our Corporation is very exciting. 

 

OPEN PUBLIC COMMENTS 

 

There were no open public comments. 

 

SUPERINTENDENT REPORT 

 

Dr. Studebaker said this has been an amazing school year.  He said we have a month to go.  Dr. Studebaker said our 

county slid back to yellow status and that will change our athletic event procedures. 

 

Dr. Studebaker said we are all required to wear masks.  He said he has been getting parents calls about students not 

having to continue to wear masks.  Dr. Studebaker said we have too many great things ahead of us.  He said a year 

ago at this time we were meeting virtual with no athletic events, no prom, no in person school and pushing back 

graduation and the play. 

 

Dr. Studebaker thanked the Board and the Administration for all work being done. 

 

Dr. Studebaker said we will provide the best product for our students.  He said our track and football numbers have 

increased.  He said weight room classroom numbers are increasing.  Dr. Studebaker said there is a reason our Vision 

is Building the Future. 

 

Dr. Studebaker reiterated he is proud to be Superintendent of Madison Consolidated Schools. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Mrs. Slygh moved the meeting be adjourned, seconded by Mr. Roney, the Board voted, 5-0, and the meeting was 

adjourned. 

 

 

       ___________________________________________ 

       Secretary 

       BY:  ps 
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